
"Oregon HB 3075 represents a blatant attack on the fundamental Second Amendment 
rights of law-abiding citizens. This bill, like the deeply flawed Measure 114 it seeks to 
bolster, demonstrates a profound disregard for the Second Amendment and the principles 
upon which our nation was founded. This legislation creates a maze of bureaucratic 
hurdles designed to deter and obstruct the exercise of a constitutionally protected right. 

HB3075 represents a blatant circumvention of established legal processes and a 
dangerous erosion of our constitutional rights. The invocation of an emergency declaration, 
absent any genuine crisis in Oregon, is a gross abuse of executive power and sets a 
perilous precedent for future infringements on our Second Amendment liberties. We will 
not tolerate the weaponization of emergency powers to bypass due process and undermine 
our fundamental rights. 

• Infringement on the Right to Bear Arms:  

o The extended 60-day processing period for firearm purchase permits is an 
egregious delay, effectively denying individuals their right to self-defense. 
This delay is unacceptable and unconstitutional. 

o The increased fees associated with permit applications and renewals impose 
an undue financial burden on citizens, particularly those from lower-income 
communities, creating a de facto poll tax on a constitutional right. 

• Targeting Law-Abiding Citizens:  

o This legislation does nothing to address the root causes of crime. Instead, it 
punishes law-abiding gun owners with unnecessary regulations and 
restrictions. Criminals will continue to obtain firearms through illegal 
channels, while responsible citizens are left vulnerable. 

o The requirement that legal challenges be filed in Marion County is a clear 
attempt to limit the legal recourse available to those who wish to defend their 
constitutional rights. 

• The Second Amendment is Non-Negotiable:  

o The Second Amendment is not a privilege to be granted or revoked by the 
government. It is an inherent right that protects the ability of citizens to 
defend themselves, their families, and their communities. HB 3075 
disregards this fundamental principle. 

o Backdating the law is a “Ex post facto” and is illegal. 



o the fiscal impact of 50 million dollars just to implement measure 114, that is 
a 2022 number and it’s probably much higher right now. 

HB 3075 is a direct assault on the Second Amendment and the rights of law-abiding 
Oregonians. It infringes upon the ability of Oregonians to effectively defend themselves, 
their families, and their property. It must be opposed and overturned. 

 

 


